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August 3, 2020
Dear Calvary Families, 

      Welcome to another wonderful school year at Calvary Lutheran School.  We are very excited to be celebrating our 71th school year with you. 
As the people responsible for keeping your children well-nourished throughout the year, we would like to share a little bit about the new things going on in our cafeteria. 
This year, we are adding another entrée choice on Mondays and Wednesdays, fruit yogurt parfait. The parfait will contain vanilla yogurt, blueberries and strawberries. Students will also receive a 1oz. bag of granola as a topping option and a bag of Goldfish crackers (whole grain).  

We are also moving our most popular breakfast item, biscuits and gravy, to Wednesdays (our late start day). 
Just a reminder of breakfast service times:
Mon, Tues, Thurs & Fri – 7:00am-7:45am (The service line will shut down promptly at 7:45am.  If a student arrives after 7:45 but before 7:50, due to COVID we will not be offering grab and go breakfast this year. Any student that arrives after 7:50 should go straight to class to
 avoid being tardy.) 

Wednesday (Late Start) – 7:00am-8:15am (The service line will shut down promptly at 8:15am. 

Due to COVID our students will be released by groups of 12- 20 at a time, to give our staff time to properly disinfect the tables in-between groups.  
A few lunch reminders:

All lunches need to be ordered by 9:00am.  If your child will be arriving late, please contact the school office before 9:00am to order a lunch (also to let the office know about the reason for the late arrival).  We have seen an increase of late orders this year, which can cause issues for the cafeteria staff.  Your cooperation is appreciated. 
Your lunch account is set up as a prepayment account.  Please make sure you are checking FACTS often. Below is what is stated in the Calvary Lutheran School Handbook:
It is the responsibility of the family to ensure that all balances are current and within the limits outlined in the handbook for general, preschool plus, lunch/breakfast, and extended care.  Financial information is updated daily on FACTS and family statements are available on demand.  Periodic school notices will be sent reminding families of this capability and their responsibility to monitor the account.
Calvary Lutheran School will adhere to the following Federal meal charge procedures in accordance with Federal guidelines:
· All cafeteria purchases are to be prepaid before meal service begins. 
· A student may charge up to $25.00 on the family account.
· Calvary will deny extra entee to a student who pays reduced or full price and has accumulated a debt of $25.00 without payment. 
· School personnel will coordinate communications with the parent(s)/guardian(s) to resolve the matter of unpaid charges.
· Notification will be given when 5 lunches have been charged without payment.
· All accounts must be kept current each week.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the school office at 317-783-2305. 
*This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 
Jennifer Skojac, Cafeteria Director

THE CALVARY CAFÉ
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